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June, 1996

10th Annual Picnic

10th Annual Alumni Picnic - 1996

On August 25th our picnic
brings us to our 10th annual
gathering sponsored by
the Alumni Club. The
picnic begins at 11:00
a.m. til dark at the
Steffens City Park
near the V.EW.

Hall. Registration fee

is $8.00 per household.
After registration you are
free to browse around and meet the many

alumni from classes-of 1930 to 1971 gathered to
reminisce of events taken place long ago. You
may see teachers, sponsors and principals. Bring
your picnic lunch and beverage (no glass bottles,
park rules) or you may eat at our kitchen where
Jasper and crew have hot dogs, knockwurst,
potato salad, coffee and pop. Dessert is also
available.

Our video of past years may be seen on the
review monitor and there are a few tapes avail-
able from previous years picnics for purchase.

A memories table with yearbooks and special
pictures from Fraser students, years 1930-1971,
are available for viewing. Bring your yearbook
and pictures to share with everyone.

The Fraser Historical Commission will have a
table with pictures from the City of Fraser, Fraser
Schools and many citizens of the past. Maybe
you can identify yourself on some of them.

A 50/50 raffle will be held with proceeds
going to our scholarship fund. You may pur-
chase Alumni shirts, waterbottles and Fraser
spoons for mementos of your visit with us. Wear
your t-shirt back next year!

At 4:00 p.m. we will introduce the past
teachers of Fraser High School and honored
guests. Our 50th and 25th graduation classes
will also be acknowledged.

Prizes for distance traveled and other prizes
donated by Fraser merchants and alumni will be
given at this time. The rest of the day is yours to
relax in the company of alumni and friends under
the tent which is provided.

Each year, the VFW donates their facilities to
us in the event of inclement weather. The picnic
goes on, rain or shine.

Mark your calendar - invite your family and
alumni friends or classmates to come and stay
with you the weekend.

A tour of the present high school could be
arranged during the school hours.

The working committee has put alot of effort
and fun into the planning of this picnic each year.
If you have any suggestions as to what you would
like to see at the picnic, please call a class repre-
sentative.

Let us make this year our biggest and best yet.
See you August 25th!

Audrey Kleino DeFauw
President

Your Comments Wanted

We need feedback from you. Call or fax us
your compliments, complaints or suggestions. Do
you want to receive the newsletter? (It currently
costs approximately $1.50 per copy). Would you
be willing to pay for a subscription for this news-
letter? Would you like to be a class representative?
We meet the 3rd Wednesday of each month. Are
you planning to attend this year’s picnic? This
year the registration fee will be $8.00. Is this too
high? Too low?

Phone us at:

(810) 293-2160 - Audrey

1-800-272-3955 - Audrey at Fraser Florist

Fax us at:

(810) 294-6502 - Nancy Skubick, Fay’s Fax
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YOUR WORKING COMMITTEE

Ralph Bielawski - ‘49

Theresa ‘Gregory’ Bielawski - 51
Beverly Blauvelt - ‘71

Rebecca ‘Robinson’ Borrocci - ‘68
Pat ‘Kellar Brewer - ‘53

Audrey ‘Kleino’ DeFauw - ‘54
Joyce ‘Soltman’ Gozdor - ‘61
Tom Engel - ‘42

Bonnie ‘Brackett’ Etelamaki - ‘67
Nancy ‘Schinning’ Fay - ‘60

Pat Hallendy - ‘65

Sandra ‘Napior’ Harris - ‘64
Anne ‘Brackett’ Hoffmeyer - ‘71
Evelyn ‘Ebertein’ Imhoff - ‘43
Tom Kellar - ‘52

Jerry Koelzer - ‘58

Marion ‘Meininger’ Minda - ‘39
Jerry Oehmke - ‘45

Audrey ‘Bloss’ Olah - ‘43
Marsha ‘Steffens’ Robbins - ‘69
George Roland - ‘69

David Saul - ‘54

Irma ‘Deierlein’ Schurig - ‘38
Buck Steffens - ‘61

Cappy Steyer - ‘48

Donna ‘Steffens’ Stonebreaker - ‘46
Helen ‘Ayers’ Stovel - ‘41

Robert Tarkowski - ‘54

Jasper Terzo - ‘52

Linda Jurda-Wensink - ‘70

Jane ‘Patton’ White - ‘63

Andrea Wulf - ‘66
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810-247-9737
810-293-2160
810-463-3838
810-779-0445
810-949-6659
810-294-1948
810-634-2083
810-254-1629
810-778-3554
810-293-1597
810-792-9779
810-286-2971
810-293-9413
810-286-0083
810-791-1168
810-665-2682
810-286-3793
810-375-5564
810-294-4035
810-725-1747
810-651-3543
810-293-7887
810-293-4895
810-293-5073
810-293-8054
810-792-0649
810-286-1984
810-293-5381

ADDRESS CHANGES

PLEASE, if you are aware of any-
one that has moved, do not assume
that we know. Drop a card with the
change of address to; Buck Steffens,
49787 Nautical Dr., New Baltimore,
MI 48047.

= 1@} PICTURES OF
THE PAST

The Alumni Club is still {always) look-
ing for pictures from the past
to add to our collection. If
you have old pictures but
do not want to give them
up, please consider having
a copy made and donating
them to the club. Pictures should be mailed to: Helen
Ayers Stovel, 16185 Luxemburg, Fraser, Ml 48026.

Elephant Ears

Elephant Ears have been the hit of ‘95 for the 25+
Club. Making hundreds of them has enabled us to more
than double the Scholarship Fund. Last year we gave
$300.00 in scholarship aid, and this year we have
$600.00 plus! The Club is proud of its accomplish-
ment even though very few members worked to reach
the goal. Some graduating Fraser seniors appreciate
the work of the Alumni Club, and the active 25+ mem-
bers.

In reading this newsletter, you probably are a mem-
ber of the Fraser High School 25+ Alumni Club. How
much time have you given to the organization? Did
you register at the annual picnic, buy a 50/50 ticket,
purchase an imprinted 25+ item, buy a raffle ticket, or
eat some of the great food offered at the annual picnic,
the Fraser Centennial Celebration, or the Annual City
of Fraser picnic? A small, dedicated core of workers
spent many hours helping the 25+ Alumni Club thrive.
We sure would like to work alongside you, too!

If you would be interested in helping for a couple of
hours at only one of the events in ‘96, it would really be
appreciated by the whole group, and especially those
few who work too much.

Yes, we who are more involved have fun, but it would
be even more enjoyable if we got to know you better.
Come join the gathering.

For more information call your class representative
or the Alumni office.



Stan Gozdor, husband of Joyce ‘Soltman’
Gozdor (61}, and Jasper Terzo (52).
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Kitchen Menu

Praien

Alumni Picwic

L>R: Rosemary ‘Hartsig’ Pietsch (47), Virginia ‘Soltman’
Mellar (47), and Donna ‘Steffens’ Stonebreaker (46).

L>R: Jim Miller, retired teacher, Pat Laughlin
Skubick (63).

(64), Tim

L>R: Jim Hagerty (49), Theresa ‘Nielson’ Hagerty (51),
Jerry Oehmke (45), [da May ‘Hein’ Sieger (45).

L>R: Sandi ‘Napior’ Harris (64), Patrick Laughlin
(64), Penny ‘Cabana’ Krantz (64).




Beverly ‘Kollmorgen’ Minda (58) L.R: Marcia ‘Burke’ Madison (50), Shirley ‘Burke’ Spriet (49),
Sally ‘Schomaker’ Hobson {53) Judy Gregory, wife of Sal Gregory (49).

-

L.R: Tatiana Gedrovics-Eglis, Don Nelson, Shirley Nelson, Faye Okun, Janet Wood Schneider (61), and
Seymour Okun and Jim Miller, former teachers of Fraser School District. husband Paul Schneider (58).

Pat Hallendy (65) CLASSMATES OF 1958
George Sheppard (65) Front L.R: Rosemary Terzo, Connie ‘Tuzzalino’ Ragatzi, Sandy ‘House’
Spearman, Pat ‘Haight' Lawless, Bev ‘Kollmorgen’ Minda and Nancy Lannoo.
Rear L>R: Gerald Koelzer, Raymond Carlson, Robert Wilson and Virginia

Sonne.



Standing L>R: Carol ‘Ahrens’ Trammel, Evelyn ‘Schuit’ Schinning,
Dave McMpyler, Bob Hogeboom, Chuck Schinning (alumni Shirt),
Carl Stianovich (rear), Judd Dryer, Marion ‘Hood’ Dryer, Bonnie
‘Hogeboom’ Bumler, Joe Magyar, Beverly ‘Burns’ Vadingenen,
Gloria ‘Cheek’ Templeton. Front L>R: Thomas Trammel, Regie
Gould, Linda ‘McIntosh’ Sandula, Phil Sandula (rear), and Bernie
Olsen.

CITY OF FRASER PICNIC

L>R: Florence ‘Kellar' Knight (49), Pat ‘Kellar' Brewer (53), and
Jake Brewer. Accolades also go to members of their families: Todd
Brewer, Linda Brewer, John Brewer, Teri Rogers, Dominic Misplon,
Denise Long and Beverly Brewer.

The Fraser City Picnic will take place on July 20 - 21st. A Vegas
tent, crafts, food, music, entertainment, a Car Show (Saturday, 8
am - 4 pm), and beer tent will be things to enjoy. There will also be
fire works on Sunday at 9:30 pm. This is being sponsored by the
Fraser Lions Club along with the V.F.W. (both clubs celebrating their
50th Anniversary), and Fraser Parks & Recreation Dept. This is a
modern day Fraser homecoming.

Your alumni will involve themselves to raise monies for their
scholarship fund. Call the alumni office at (810) 293-2160 to vol-
unteer your help.
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Alumni Picnic ‘95
Huge Success

Our 1995 picnic was another huge suc-
cess. Each year we add Alumni that have
not attended in the past and our ‘95 picnic
had 30 alumni that had not previously at-
tended a reunion. The food prepared by
Jasper and crew along with the delicious
German potato salad prepared by Jerry &
Sandra Soltman and Carolyn Nelson Brown
was a big hit.

Our thanks go to the Fraser VFW Post
6691 for reserving their hall in the event of
inclement weather and also allowing us to
use their parking lot.

Special events of the day were: 50/50
raffle won by Chuck Perry, a special knit
afghan donated by Mrs. Kekovich in memory
of Alexandra Kekovich won by Ralph
Bielawski. The money collected for the raffle
of the afghan went directly into our scholar-
ship fund.

News of Alumni

Shirley Schutt Alward, Class of ‘56 and
her family opened a new grocery store in
Bruce Township north of Romeo. Congratu-
lation to the entire family.

Dr. Salvatore Gregory D.D.S., class of ‘49,
recently retired after 40 years of dentistry
owning his own practice in Fraser for many
years. He will now have time for his second
home on the AuSable river near Grayling.
Congratulations, Sal and Judy.

Jasper Terzo, class of ‘52, aformer FH.S.
band member, retired this past year. Jasper
drove car hauling rigs for 33 1/2 years. He
now will have extra time for his garden and
to enjoy his motor home with his wife, Lena.

The Fraser High School Band Alumni are
looking for funding to preserve band concert
tapes. They will be transferred from reel to
reel and put on digital cassette for preserva-
tion.

Donations for this funding can be sent to
Fraser High School Band Alumni, 38723
Lighthouse Point, Clinton Twp., MI 48038.
For more information on this project call R.B.
Monahan at (810) 828-8924.



CLASS OF 1946 CELEBRATES 50th
The Class of 1946 will celebrate their 50th anniversary with a get-together planned for October 12, 1996. This also

is Fraser High Schools Homecoming celebration day.

Looking For Class Representatives

At the present time we are missing representatives from
the following classes:

1933, 1936, 1937, 1938, 1940, 1944, 1947, 1950, 1953,
1955, 1956, 1957, 1959, 1962, 1964, and 1968.

Putting together this newsletter, organizing our scholarship
funds, planning the annual picnic, and participating in the an-
nual City of Fraser summer picnic are all things we are busy
planning. We meet on the 3rd Wednesday of each month (we
skip a few months during the year) for approximately 2 hours.
If more would participate, the burden would be less on the rest
of the committee. It has also become very difficult to maintain
an accurate database of our members. We desperately need
help with our class address lists. If you are unable to attend
meetings but would be willing to help in other areas, please
drop a line to Audrey DeFauw or your Editor, Joyce Gozdor.
We can be reached by phone at (810} 293-2160 or (810)
463-3838 respectively.
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Welcome Class of 1971

Graduation day was June 14, 1971...
with the Red & White Roses being the class
flowers. Class colors were Red, White and
Blue.

Officers were: President - Tom Spriet,
Vice President - Ken Ameloot, Secretary -
Sue LeMieux, Treasurer - Cheryl Richards

Class representatives for our alumni club
will be Beverly Blauvelt and Anne ‘Brackett’
Hoffmeyer.

Their Silver Jubilee Celebration will be
held on October 5, 1995 at the ltalian Cul-
tural Center, Imperial Dr., Warren.



Congrats...Lee O’Bryan,
Class of 1966

The new athletic coach of Fraser High School. ..

As of July 1st, 1996 Lee will be responsible for over-
seeing 500 athletes at the high school and 300 at the
junior high level. This includes scheduling all field ac-
tivities, hiring and firing of coaches, hiring game work-
ers and much more. His responsibility also includes
pool activities.

We as alumni know that Lee will do an excellent job
in his new capacity after the many years at Fraser High,
involving himself with being tennis coach, newspaper
and yearbook coordinator. Good luck Lee, we wish
you the best...

Fraser Alumni

Hall of Fame Inductees

Fraser High School inducted 15 former athletes into
their Sports Hall of Fame this past fall. They included
several of our Alumni Club members.

Ron Byrd, Class of ‘65, Basketball, Football & Tennis
Mark Cobleigh, Class of ‘68, Track, Cross-Country
Mitch Ritter, Class of ‘67, Football, Baseball & Hockey
Don Weichert, 1968-1974, Coach, Varsity Football.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL!

Class of 1961 Celebrating 35th

The Class of 1961 is planning a reunion at this year's
25+ Alumni Picnic on August 25th. At the present
time, no special plans are being made for a separate
reunion. We invite everyone to attend this years picnic.

SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Our special thanks go to Mrs. Helen Nicolai, Phyllis
Kreger, Helen Gleason and Sheryl Beels for their gen-
erous contributions to our scholarship fund in memory
of Richard Nicolai.

As many of you know, each year, beginning in
1995, our Alumni Club-sponsors two (2) scholarships
to graduating Fraser High School students. During
the summer and fall of 1995, special projects spon-
sored by our club showed a substantial increase in the
money in the scholarship fund. In 1996, our plans
are to double the scholarship amount per student. Your
committee is proud to be a part of this very worth-

while cause and we hope all of you feel as we do.

Since this fund was organized, many of you have
make special memorial donations into the fund. Our
recipients are grateful, as we are, for your interest in
this new venture. Please continue to support this
cause!!

If you would also be interested in making an addi-
tional donation to the Alumni Club, to support the
annual picnic and this newsletter, please indicate the
amount below and send to the address listed.

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

TEAR OFF AND RETURN

$ I 'am contributing to the Scholarship Fund in memory or honor of the individual shown below

$ I'am contributing to the club’s expenses which include: publication of newsletter, mailing, keeping
records of new classes, sending our memorial cards and letters to families and covering office
expenses.

Name: Class of

Address:

Make checks payable to:
Fraser High School 25+ Alumni Club
16740 Fourteen Mile Rd., Fraser, MI 48026

‘Chank You




OBITUARIES

BETTE COON ANDERSON, Class of 1953, died
August 13, 1995 at Sacred Heart Medical Center,
Spokane, Washington. Bette was a member of Christ
the King Lutheran Church, Eagles Auxiliary, the East-
ern Star and Daughters of the American Revolution.
She is survived by her husband Lyle, sons, Steven and
John, daughter, Deborah, sisters, Shirley Polzin (53),
Mary Tarkowski (54), Sandra Tyler (67) and mother,
Gladys Coon. She was predeceased by her son Lyle.
Funeral arrangements were made by the English Fu-
neral Chapel.

FREDERICK W. MORGAN, Class of 1954, died of
a heart attack while snowmobiling in Lewiston, Michi-
gan on December 28, 1995. He is survived by his
wife Carol and children, Renee, Kimberly, Eric and
Tracy and 7 grandchildren. Fred was a past president
of the Fraser Lions Club. Burial was in Cadillac Me-
morial Gardens East, Clinton Township, Michigan.

ROBERT SADOWSKI, Class of 68, died Sunday,
January 7, 1996 in Memphis Tennessee. He is sur-
vived by his daughter, Angela, parents, Chester and
Emma of Lillian, Alabama, sisters, Patricia Wyenandt,
Deborah Rohn, brothers, Paul, Chester Jr., and Grand-
mother Stella Sadowski. A funeral mass was held at
St. Joseph Catholic Church in Lillian, Alabama.

CARL F. PRUEHS, Class of 1937, died Tuesday,
September 12, 1995 in St. Joseph Mercy Hospital,
Mt. Clemens. Surviving are his dear friend, Mary
Constance, sisters, Florence Minda, Alice Noel (39),
and Gladys Batkins (41). Funeral services were held
at Faulmann & Walsh with burial in Clinton Grove
Cemetery, Clinton Township, Michigan.

DOUGLAS ROY BUSS, Class of 1969, died Au-
gust 29, 1995 in Fraser. He is survived by his chil-
dren, Jamin and Karla, father, Oliver Buss, brothers
David, Dennis (62), Dale (66), sisters, Darlene Furrer
(64) and Diane Phillips (67). He was predeceased by
his mother and brother, Daniel. A memorial service
was held at the Faulmann & Walsh Funeral Home in
Fraser.

WILLARD M. STEFFENS, Class of 1931, died Fri-
day, September 1, 1995. He attended Business
School in Mt. Clemens and served on the Fraser vol-
unteer fire department. He is survived by his wife
Regina, daughters, Joyce Dunseth (54) and Diane
Stuccheli (63}, brother, Marvin (37), grandchildren and
great grandchildren also survive. He was predeceased
by his daughter Arlene Burke (58). Funeral service

was held at Zion Grace United Church of Fraser and
burial was in White Chapel Cemetery, Troy with visi-
tation at Faulmann & Walsh Funeral Home.

JOANN STEYER WALSH, Class of 1950, died
Thursday, August 17, 1995 at Mt. Clemens Gen-
eral Hospital. She is survived by her husband
Jerome, children, Jerome, Sharon and Patricia and
brother, Casper Steyer (48). Funeral service was
held at St. Germaines Catholic Church, St. Clair
Shores with visitation at the Kaul Funeral Home.

IRVIN C. REINDEL, Class of 1933, died Tues-
day, December 12, 1995. He was a lifelong mem-
ber of St. John Lutheran Church and owner of
Reindel Hardware. He is survived by his wife, Mildred
Buelow (38), son, Charles (70), daughters, Lois
Hurron (64) and Trudy Acciacca, sister, Olga Priehs
and brother Norman. Visitation was at Faulmann &
Walsh Funeral Home with services conducted at St.
John Lutheran Church with Pastors J. Merrill and
E. J. Narr officiating. Burial was at Cadillac Memo-
rial Gardens East.

GERALDINE J. WNUK KINCER, Class of 1953,
of Madison Heights died Thursday, November 16,
1995 in St. Joseph Mercy Hospital, Clinton Twp.,
Mi. She is survived by her children, Mark, Cynthia,
Julie and Venus, and brother James Wnuk (51).
Funeral services were held at the Faulmann & Walsh
Funeral Home on November 20, 1995.

GARY W. OLESZKO, Class of 1971, died Satur-
day, November 11, 1995 in San Francisco, Califor-
nia. He is survived by his parents, Eugene and Sophie
Oleszko, brother, Allen, and sister, Kathleen Best.
Funeral services were held at Our Lady Queen of All
Saints Church with Wasik Funeral Home Handling
arrangements.

RUTH RAY GRUBER, Class of 1957, died Octo-
ber 21, 1994 in Port Charlotte, Florida. She is sur-
vived by her husband Gerald, sons, Jeff and Bradley
and brother, James Eddie Ray (52). Internment was
in Roscommon Twp., Houghton Lake, Michigan.

EUGENE PINGER, Class of 1946, died July 1,
1995 in his home. He is survived by his son Chris-
topher (70) and grandchildren. He was predeceased
by his wife Gloria Peebles (47), and son Michael
(70).

SUZANNE McNARY SCHREIBER, Class of 1965, died
June 7, 1993 in Redding, California. She is survived by

her husband, David, daughters, Joe Marie and Heath Anne,

brother Phillip McNary (58) and sister Irene Woloson (54)

and her mother, Marie McNary.

{continued on page 9)




RICHARD RANDALL, Class of 1945, died Tuesday,
February 20, 1996 in Tampa, Florida. He is survived by
his wife, Christine, Sons, Michael, Richard, Ronald, Rob-
ert, Mark and Jeffery, brothers, Gordon (52), Gary (60),
Neil (48), sisters, Jean Marshall (45), Sandra Decker (61),
Karen Kaczor (69), and 15 grandchildren. Burial took
place in Cadillac Memorial Gardens Cemetery East, Clinton
Township, Michigan.

C. THOMAS “RIBBY” ROBERTSON, Class of 1942,
died February 8, 1966 in his South Lyon home of heart
failure at the age of 72. He was a retired Detroit Police
Officer. Surviving are his wife Irma Leitz (44) and son
Thomas R. Sisters Frances Cashen and Linda Dominick.
His son, Steven P. predeceased him. His remains were
donated to the Wayne State Medical School.

Condolences go to the following
on the loss of loved ones

Joseph (65), Robert and Francine (69), on the death of
their father, Arthur Mannino.

Lillian Walerych Stabile (51), Eugene and Joan Ritch (60),
on the death of their mother, Sophie Walerych.

Al Grambow on the death of his granddaughter, Rachel
Nichole. ‘

Dottie Hilton Maxam (53), on the death of her husband,
Calvin.

Alvin Steffens {39), on the death of his mother, Edna.

Craig Sebastian (70), on the death of his father, Arthur
Sebastian.

Samuel Gene Jones (53), on the death of his brother,
Charles.

Mary Ann De Fauw Merrifield (70), on the death of her
husband Peter, August 31, 1995.

Jim (60}, Tom (61), Richard (65), Paul (68) and Joy Nicolai
Saelens on the death of their father, Richard Nicolai.

Patricia Simkus Crump (56), Barbara Konkolesky (56),
Janet Arnold and James Simkus on the deaths of their
Mother, Elizabeth on October 15, 1995 and their father,
Joseph, December 22, 1995.

William Hallendy {41}, Patricia {65), Bonita (67), Sandra,
William (69), Richard and Lawrence on the death of their

wife and mother Marguerite Hallendy, December 14,
1995,

Cathy Alcorn (68), Karen Toth (69) and Gregory
Hernandez on the death of their father, George.

Dolores Mellman Gianotto on the death of her mother
Edna Mellman, January 3, 1996.

Larry Wondero (58), on the death of his father, Alvin,
August 20, 1995,

Frank Hammitt (67) and Cindy Wainwright {66) on the
death of their mother, Velma Hammitt.

Barbara Fedon (44), Jacob and Anthony Remsing (47)
on the death of their mother, Mary Remsing.

Betty Ann Knisley Mitch, friend of the Class of 1953 died
in October of 1995.

Carol Kollmorgen Gloude (66), on the death of her fa-
ther, Jack, former owner of Hof-Brau.

Dr. William Michael (62), Mitchell (64) and Darlene Michael
Hancox (66) and Romae Michael-Warner, Suzanne Bales
and Michelle Swanson on the death of their father, Will-
iam Michael, May 8, 1995.

Susan Stier (66), Sandra Patch (68), Michael (70), David
and Matthew on the death of their father, Russell Stier,
May 31, 1995.

Dennis (61), Glen (63), and Pat Sieger (67), on the death
of their mother, Eleanor Kollmorgen.

James (62), Robert, Thomas and Judi Welke (68) on the
death of their father, Elmer Welke.

Betty Nicholas (62) and Janet Brown on the death of their
father, Robert C. Glass.

Valerie Harvey-Mushrush (58) on the death of her father,
Charlie Harvey.

David, Dennis (62), Dale (66), Darlene Furrer (64) and
Diane Phillips (67), on the death of their father, Oliver
Buss.

To the Randall Family, Jean (45), Neil (48), Gordon (52),
Gary (60), Sandy (61), and Karen (69), on the death of
their Mother, Lillian Randall, January 31, 1996 and the
death of their brother, Richard (45), February 20, 1996.

James Werk (64), on the death of his mother, Betty
Middleton Werk McKay, March 2, 1996.

Shirley Rewoldt Miller (44), on the death of her husband,
Clarence, February 28, 1996

Gregory (69), Barbara (66) Kathleen (68), and Karen, on
the death of their father, Quinton G. Buss, former Fraser
Bd. of Ed. President, April 21, 1996.

Al (63) and Sandi Napior {64) Harris on the death of
their son, Kevin.




Fraser Historical Commission

The Fraser Historical Commis-
sion is looking for old photos of
Fraser. Do you have a picture of
your home while living in Fraser?
Maybe the store front that you
passed by or the church you at-
tended? The Parish Hall of St.
John Lutheran School {(outside
view) is also wanted., If you have
any of these photos in your pos-
session, we can have copies made and return your origi-
nals to you. The pictures do not leave our hands as we
copy them ourselves. Any 8 or 16mm film presenta-
tions of events that happened in Fraser are also needed
to make our history of Fraser complete. For more in-
formation, please contact Audrey at 1-800-272-3955
or at (810) 293-2160.

.0219 Cents Per Day

Are you willing to put aside .0219 cents per day? If

so, that is the cost of this year’s 25+ Alumni Picnic to
be held on August 25th. We hope
to see you this year! The
amount charged for the picnic
is a small sacrifice to make for
a great day, wouldn’t you say!
The $8.00 charge is per
alumni family (living in the same
house). How do you feel about
the amount? Too much -- not enough?
We'd like your input. At the present time, the annual
picnic, along with individual contributions have kept
this paper afloat. Please contact one of the committee
members with your input. Thank you!

THANKS TO OUR ADVERTISERS

The Alumni Club would like to thank the many advertisers we have had over the last few years.
Without their support, this newsletter would not be possible. If you own a business and would like
to support this newsletter, mail your camera ready ad (or business card) to Robert Tarkowski, 33081
Garfield, Fraser, MI 48026. The cost of a business card size ad is $20.00. Please make your check

payable to the FHS 25+ Alumni Club.

Nancy Fay (Skubick)
President

FAY WAY Compa

Pens, Mugs 'n Stuff s

810 204-1948
Fax: 810 294_6502

@ 16220 Toulouse Street » Fraser, Michigan 48026

Shirley & Walter Alward

ALWARD’S MARKETS

58737 Van Dyke
Washington, Michigan 48094

Romeo

(810) 752-3224

Washington
(810) 781-6553

Classic Creations by Alexander

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL RENOVATIONS
SPECIALIZING IN CUSTOM WOODWORK
DECKS — GAZEBOS — BRICK PATIOS — ADDITIONS
COMPLETE LANDSCAPE & SITE DESIGN

(810) 772-4567

TIM ALEXANDER
LEXANDER 28333 UTICA ROAD
ONSTRUCTION INC. ROSEVILLE, MI 48066

RON and SHIRLEY BEMKE

R & S Gun Shop

BUY, SELL, NEW AND USED
HUNTING, FISHING EQUIPMENT & SUPPLIES
LICENSES & BAIT

P.O. BOX 276
LEWISTON, M| 49756

COUNTRY ROAD 612
(5617) 786-2964




OFFICE 776-7410
RES. 375-2943

TP Tram

mel & 0411ociat£1

90"2 (jzammz[

22777 HARPER
SUITE 206

ST CLAIR SHORES. MI 48080

Licensed Family Owned
& Insured and Operated

FINAL TOUCH
HOUSEKEEPING

Personalized Housekeeping Service
« to Meet Your Specific Needs

293-1441
%ﬂesidemial Commercial&

Duke

Slugger

The Fearcome Fourcome...

Slim

Blackie

Mexican Entrees
£l Ubarro

16720 Fourteen Mile Rd.
Fraser, Ml

(810) 294-3520

Monday-Thursday 11a.m. - 10:30p.m.
Friday & Saturday 1ta.m. - 12:30a.m.
Sunday 11a.m. - 10:30p.m.

ULTIMATE IMAGE LIMOUSINE

16 Passenger Tandem Axle Limousine
14 Passenger Ultra Stretch

THE DEFAUW'S
AUDREY
WILBERT

TERRY
DANNY

jrader j/om'j[

16740 FOURTEEN MILE ROAD
FRASER. MICHIGAN 48026-1997

PHONE: (810) 293-2160

Cindy Pallitto Office (810) 771-9130
Office Manager Pager (810) 830-5658 FTD
UTICA « ROSEVILLE
293.6230 263.0843 MICHIGAN INSTITUTE OF
MYOMASSOLOGY
FOSTER’S 25711 Southfield Rd., Southfield, MI 48075, Suite 101
STATE LICENSED SCHOOI. OF MASSAGE TIHIERAPY
TOWHVS; %Egiﬁlﬁs’ INC. ] AND HOLISTIC HEALTII
2 BLOCKS SOUTH OF 14 MILE hOAD Call for a catalog of our classes. 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Mon. - Fri.

FRASER, MICHIGAN 48026

Mon. - Fri, — 7 am to 8 pm
Saturday — 8 am 0 4 pm
Sunday — Closed

(810) 443-1669
The Michigan Institute of Myomassology
has opened a CUNIC for body work.
Appointments available by request

Visit our full service supply store, Books, Jewelky, Herbs, Cassettes and more
THOMAS H. KING, Owner | Director
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MICHIGAN
LICENSED
BEVERAGE
ASSOCIATION

(810) 294-0220

B
MIKE FOSTER |

MACOMB COUNTY PRESIDENT

31490 Utica Road
Fraser, Michigan 48026




